
Welcome to the June 2025 edition of 
the Tamborine Mountain Gallery Walk 
Precinct car park construction update.
Last month, we launched our first issue, providing 
insights into the initiative’s aims, highlights from 
stage one, infrastructure improvements, and a 
chance to view the latest design. Moving forward, 
these monthly updates keep our community 
informed about the status of construction works 
and what to expect as we progress.

Council is pleased to report that the development 
of the Gallery Walk Car Park and amenities 
upgrade is advancing well. This month, we are 
focusing on earthworks and the completion of 
a detention basin and further formation works, 
depending on weather and site conditions. 

Major projects such as the Tamborine Mountain 
Gallery Walk construction are essential for 
enhancing our region’s economy, environment, and 
the services and facilities available to residents, 
businesses, and visitors. This project is jointly 
funded by the Queensland Government’s South 
East Queensland Community Stimulus Program 
and Scenic Rim Regional Council.

LATEST UPDATE
 Earthworks:  Excavation is under way at 

the western end of the car park, while infill 
operations are taking place on the eastern side.

 Detention Basin: With the detention basin 
now formed, the exterior of the basin will be 
turfed, enhancing both its appearance and 
functionality. The installation of the stormwater 
outlet line within the basin is progressing well 
and is on track for timely completion.

It is anticipated that these works will take 
approximately two weeks to complete, subject  
to weather and site conditions.
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Completed 2022: Artist’s impression of Tamborine Mountain Gallery 

WHAT IS A DETENTION BASIN?
Detention basins are critical in managing 
stormwater runoff, reducing flooding risks 
within catchments. By temporarily storing 
excess water, they help to slow the flow 
into local waterways, minimising erosion 
and protecting our infrastructure and 
ecosystems.
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Every effort will be made to reduce noise and 
minimise the impact of construction activities on 
the community.  Thank you for your patience and 
understanding as we undertake this significant 
infrastructure project in the Scenic Rim.

MORE INFORMATION  
ON THE PROJECT
Visit: Tamborine Mountain Gallery Walk Precinct 
webpage or simply scan the QR code in at the 
top of this page. (https://www.scenicrim.qld.gov.
au/projects/tamborine-mountain-gallery-walk-
precinct) 

Any enquiries regarding the works should be 
directed to Council on 5540 5111 or by email to 
mail@scenicrim.qld.gov.au quoting Tamborine 
Mountain Gallery Walk Construction.

STAY TUNED FOR  
FURTHER PROJECT  
UPDATES
Register to Let’s Talk Scenic Rim, Council’s 
community engagement platform to receive regular 
eNewsletters straight to your inbox.To register go 
to: https://letstalk.scenicrim.qld.gov.au

Image of the Detention Basin Construction - June 2025 Walk Precinct
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